Dr. V. W. Lapp, General Manager, Richmond Barber Blade Company, Richmond, Michigan.

Dear Dr. Lapp:

It was a pleasure to hear from you, and I truly hope your "flyer into the business world" will prove to be most successful. Dr. Elbel and Mr. Allphin want to know if you have any free samples to pass around? They were also interested in knowing your address.

Yes, I shall be glad to write to the people at Wichita telling them that you will not be able to appear on the program. I have spoken to both Dr. Allen and Dr. Elbel, but neither are much inclined to go. I think the meeting will probably be on the same date as our Kansas State game (here) and also the National Cornhusking Contest which is to be held in Lawrence.

Our enrollment is very good this fall. We have a total of 112 majors in the department, and the entire University enrollment exceeds our previous high marks. Everyone is keeping exceptionally busy. In a day or so I will send you another Sasnak News Letter which will keep you more or less up-to-date on the doings of the department.

Give my best wishes to Mrs. Lapp and Chucky. I hope they are both well. I had Bobby's tonsils removed in August, and now we are beginning to notice a big improvement in him. He is growing like a weed, and eating like a little pig!

Sincerely yours,

P.S. Dr. Elbel just got word that Jay Plumley's wife was so severely burned either yesterday or Sunday by an exploding hot water tank that there is very little hope for her life.